LAKE TISHOMINGO PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
Minutes

January 14, 2014

Board Members Present:  President Steve Blaha, Marilyn Meyer, Roy Hummel and Ray Lauer

Excused Absence:  John Johnston, Ken Stojeba, Kevin Seelbach

The meeting was called to order at 7:04 p.m. and there were eight (8) property owners in attendance.  All recited the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

President’s Report:  President Blaha spoke about the recent heavy snow storm and the fact some residents had expressed their appreciation for how the snow removal was addressed.  Also, some attending the meeting echoed these sentiments.  Steve mentioned that prior to the storm there had been some insufficiencies noted with the salt spreader and Ken had taken the truck to have those matters repaired under the warranty.  

President Blaha then mentioned the home fire that had occurred on Circle Drive on January 6, the residence being owned by George and Debra Richardson.  Fortunately both were there when the fire was detected and were able to escape without injuries.  They have a home in Arnold, Missouri and will stay there until repairs can be made at their property here at the lake.  George, when contacted by phone, expressed his appreciation to several of the property owners who had contacted him and his wife after their misfortune. 

Minutes, December 10, 2013:  Marilyn made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes since they have already been printed in the Newsletter and is available on the Lake Tish web site.  Roy seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED

Treasurer’s Report:  Marilyn reported the cash inflow totaled $873.82, consisting of $810.00 for 2013-2014 assessments, sale of gate cards amounting to $25.00, a check for a closing rebate amounting to $4.28 and Interest of $34.54.
Expenditures amounted to $12,025.66.  Some of the items were $5,000 paid to Excel Electric for lighting in the maintenance area; $2,539.40 to the DOR for state taxes and licensing for the truck; $1,166.53 to Morton Salt Company for road salt; $1,012.11 to Door Controls for the new screen at the entrance; $1,000 to Weber Chevrolet for the final payment; $585.00 to the workers who drove the plow truck and spread salt; $300.00 to Bouska Accounting for our audit; $200.00 for the annual Postmaster Permit Fee.

Marilyn also reported the checking account balance is $257,983.63.  There remain unpaid assessments for two vacant houses, for the calendar years of 2011-12, 2012-13 and 2013-14.  There is one legal action pending.

Ray made a motion to approve this report.  That was seconded by Marilyn.  MOTION PASSED
Marilyn also sought approval for payment of bills she had received totaling $3,481.66.  Some of the items included publishing of the Newsletter, another load of salt from the Morton Company to treat the roads, payment to the road crew, and a new computer that has been installed in the guard shack, and a space heater for the guard shack. 

Ray made a motion to approve these payments.  Roy seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED

Building:  Nothing to report.

Security:  Roy said he had received several calls regarding gate issues, and he will be meeting later this week at the request of a realtor who believes there may be some issue when he reports to the lake for a meeting with a property owner.  There were no other matters reported to him.

Gate:  Russ reported the newly installed computer has provided a faster and better connection as well for better tracking of gate card usage.  He will be able to provide much more comprehensive data at next month’s meeting relative to use the computer and gate monitoring.
Doug Leeker, C-32, a new resident, asked questions about gate cards for workers at his house.  Russ and Rich Hirsch provided an explanation about gate card issuance and restrictions placed on the cards.  At the conclusion of this discussion it was agreed Russ would meet with Mr. Leeker on this issue.

LTIA Representative, Finance, Parents’ Club Representative, Sewer Board, Water Testing, and Dam:  No reports.
Web site:  Janet Hirsch reported the deadline for submission of articles/ads/information for inclusion in the next issue of the Newsletter is February 20, 2014.

Garden Club:  No report, but Marilyn complimented the members who decorated the sales office for the Christmas holiday season.

Old Business:  Ray inquired if there was a replacement American Flag to be displayed at the entrance circle.  Since there is none, he will make arrangements to purchase a flag.  There was also a discussion, after a question was posed by resident Barry Knoll about how lighting can be provided to illuminate the flag pole.  This matter will be addressed.
New Business:  Ray mentioned that the annual meeting and election of board members will be in June and hopefully some property owners will consider offering themselves as candidates for office to fill the vacancies that will be created by outgoing board members.  This will allow for the continuation of the work necessary to assure that Lake Tishomingo remains a worthwhile and viable community. 
There being no further business, Ray made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  It was seconded by Roy and the meeting ended at 7:39 p.m.

Prepared by Ray Lauer

Vice-president and secretary
